## Gordon D Hebb - Bill 84

From: "hingley" <the.hingleys@ns.sympatico.ca>

To: <legc.office@gov.ns.ca>
Date: 11 May 2012 7:29 AM

Subject: Bill 84

Hello,

I would like to express my concerns regarding Bill 84 but unfortunately due to short notice I am not able to attend today as I am in meetings. My understanding is that some staff and faculty who are eligible to retire may choose to do so before the NSAC/Dal merger. How will this affect the current programs at the NSAC? Will they continue? Will the programs be losing many years of expertise? Our child attends the Nova Scotia Agricultural College and I understand that some of her professors and staff have been instrumental in developing and delivering the program she is enrolled in and have decided to retire due to this merger. If staff leave and they have many years of expertise at the NSAC, will programs be jeopardized for current and future students?

Thank you.

Beth Hingley Truro, Nova Scotia